
MINUTES 
PUBLIC HEARING 

Municipal District of Pincher Creek o. 9 
Bylaw No. 1299-19 

Tuesday, March 26, 2019 
1:00 pm 

MD Council Chambers 

In order to receive public input on proposed Bylaw No. 1299-19, a Public Hearing, conducted by the 
Council of the Municipal District of Pincher Creek o. 9, was held on Tuesday, March 26, 2019, in 
the Council Chambers of the Administration Building. 

In attendance: 

Council: Reeve Brian Hammond, Councillors Quentin Stevick, Rick Lemire, Bev Everts, and 
Terry Yagos 

Staff: Chief Administrative Officer Troy Macculloch, Sheldon Steinke, Director of 
Development and Community Services Roland Milligan, Director of Finance 
Meghan Dobie, and Executive Assistant Tara Cryderman 

1. Call Public Hearing to Order 

The Public Hearing was called to order, the time being 1 :00 pm. 

Councillor Rick Lemire declared a conflict of interest, as he is an employee of Alberta 
Transportation, and left the Public Hearing, the time being 1 :01 pm. 

2. Advertising Requirement 

This Public Hearing has been advertised in accordance with Section 606 of the Municipal 
Government Act. This Public Hearing was advertised in the Pincher Creek Echo on March 13, 2019 
and March 20, 2019, as well as the MD website and MD Social Media pages. 

3. Purpose of Public Hearing 

The purpose of this Public Hearing is to receive public input on proposed Bylaw No. 1299-19. 

The purpose of Bylaw No. 1299-19 is to close to public travel and creating title to and disposing of 
land described as: 

All that portion of Government Road Allowance adjacent to SE 4-7-2 W 4 M 
Forming part of Lot 1, Block 1, Plan _____ _ 
Containing 1.464 hectares (3.62 acres) more or less 
Excepting thereout all mines and minerals 

4. Overview of Bylaw No. 1299-19 

Director of Development and Community Services Roland Milligan spoke to Bylaw o. 1299-19. 

5. Correspondence and Presentations 

a. Verbal 

Reeve Hammond asked if any audience members wished to make a presentation at this 
time. No one indicated their desire to speak. 

b. Written 

An email from Joy and Ken Croteau, dated March 15, 2019 and the letter from alger 
zadeiks shapiro, on behalf of Michael Monaghan, dated March 21, 2019, were received. 

o further written submissions were received. 
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6. Closing Comments I Further Questions 

An alternate location, as mentioned in the email from Joy and Ken Croteau, was discussed. 

The approval of the Minister of Transportation was discussed. The Minister of Transportation is 
required to approve the road closure, prior to second and third reading. The bylaw is then returned 
to Council for their final approval. 

Additional public consultation was discussed. The Public Hearing is the avenue to address and 
receive public input. 

7. Adjournment 
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moved to adj oum the Public Hearing, the time being 1 : 13 pm. 
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